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Xi Jinping's keynote address at the CPC in Dialogue
withWorld Political Parties High-level Meeting

oin Hands on the Path Towards
Modernization

Keynote Address by H.E. Xi Jinping,
General Secretary of the Central
Committee of The Communist Party of
China And President of the People's
Republic of China At the CPC in
Dialogue with World Political Parties
High-level Meeting

Beijing, 15 March 2023

Leaders of political parties from around
the world,
Ladies and Gentlemen, Friends,

It gives me great pleasure to join all of you
for the discussion on "Path Towards
Modernization: The Responsibility of
Political Parties".

The history of human development is full
of twists and turns. Similarly, the journey
of each country to explore the path to
modernization is also arduous. In today's
world, multiple challenges and crises are
intertwined. The global economic recovery
remains sluggish, the development gap is
widening, ecological environment is
deteriorating, and the Cold War mentality
is lingering. Humanity's modernization
process has once again reached a crossroads
of history.

Polarization or common prosperity? Pure
materialistic pursuit or coordinated
material and cultural-ethical advancement?
Draining the pond to catch the fish or
creating harmony between man and nature?

Zero-sum game or win-win cooperation?
Copying other countries' development
model or achieving independent
development in light of national
conditions? What kind of modernization
do we need and how can we achieve it?
Confronted with these questions, political
parties as an important force steering and
driving the modernization process are duty
bound to provide answers. Here, I wish to
share some of my observations.

We must put the people first and ensure
modernization is people-centered. The
people are the creators of history and are
the strongest bedrock and force in
advancing modernization. The ultimate
goal of modernization is people's free and
well-rounded development. For a
modernization path to work and work well,
it must put the people first. Modernization
is not only about indicators and statistics
on the paper but more about the delivery
of a happy and stable life for the people.
With a focus on the people's aspirations
for a better life and further progress of
civilization, political parties should strive
to achieve material abundance, political
integrity, cultural-ethical enrichment,
social stability, and pleasant living
environments so that modernization will
better address the concerns and meet
diversified needs of the people. In this way,
modernization will promote the
sustainable development of humanity by
not only increasing the wellbeing of this
generation but also protecting the rights
and interest of future generations.

We must uphold the principle of
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independence and explore diversified paths
towards modernization. Modernization is
not "an exclusive patent" of a small handful
of countries, nor is it a single answer
question. It cannot be realized by a cookie
cutter approach or simple "copy and paste".
For any country to achieve modernization,
it needs not only to follow the general laws
governing the process, but more
importantly consider its own national
conditions and unique features. It is the
people of a country that are in the best
position to tell what kind of
modernization best suits them. Developing
countries have the right and ability to
independently explore the modernization
path with their distinctive features based
on their national realities. We must
develop our country and our nation with
our own strength, and we must maintain a
firm grasp on the future of our country's
development and progress. We should
respect and support the development
paths independently chosen by different
peoples to jointly usher in a new prospect
for humanity's modernization that is like a
garden where a hundred flowers bloom.

We must uphold fundamental principles
and break new ground and ensure the
continuity of the modernization process.
In the face of various new issues,
conditions and challenges in the
modernization process, political parties
should boldly take on responsibilities and
excel in their work. We should break the
shackles of stale thinking, remove
institutional barriers, explore new methods
and new approaches, and break new
ground in theories and practices to instill
unceasing dynamism into the
modernization process. We should work
together to reform and develop the global

governance system and make the
international order more just and equitable
as we advance humanity's modernization
in an environment of equal rights, equal
opportunities and fair rules for all.

We must help others to succeed while
seeking our own success and ensure all can
enjoy the outcomes of modernization.
Humanity lives in a community with a
shared future where we rise and fall
together. For any country to achieve
modernization, it should pursue common
development through solidarity and
cooperation and follow the principles of
joint contribution, shared benefits and
win-win outcome. The frontrunners
should sincerely support other countries in
their development. One will not be seen in
a more favourable light after blowing out
others' lamp; nor will they go farther by
blocking others' paths. We should share
opportunities, create a future together and
make the pie of humanity's modernization
bigger to ensure more people enjoy the
outcomes of modernization in a fairer way.
We stand firmly opposed to the practice of
preserving one's own development
privilege by suppressing and containing
other countries' endeavor to achieve
modernization.

We must forge ahead with enterprise and
ensure firm leadership over modernization.
Modernization does not fall into our lap
automatically. It is the result of hard work
with the strong historical initiative.
Political parties are the leading and driving
force for modernization. Their values,
ability to lead and govern, ethos, willpower
and character have a direct bearing on the
orientation and future of the
modernization process. As an ancient



Chinese philosopher said, "He who
conquers himself is strong." Political
parties should integrate party building
with national modernization, forge ahead
with enterprise and resolve, and excel
themselves. In this way, they will have the
confidence, determination and capability
to respond to the challenges and questions
presented by the times, meet people's
expectations, and steer the course and
marshal strength for the modernization
cause.

Ladies and gentlemen, Friends,

Achieving modernization is a dream that
the Chinese people have strived to fulfill
since modern times. The journey of over
100 years that the Party has traversed to
unite and lead the Chinese people in
pursuing national rejuvenation is also an
exploration of a path towards
modernization. Thanks to the unremitting
efforts of generation after generation, we
have found our own path to
modernization.

The 20th National Congress of the CPC
has proposed advancing the rejuvenation
of the Chinese nation on all fronts through
a Chinese path to modernization. Chinese
modernization is one of a huge population,
of common prosperity for all, of material
and cultural-ethical advancement, of
harmony between humanity and nature,
and of peaceful development. It is rooted
in our national conditions and also draws
on the experience of other countries. It
carries the imprint of history and
traditional culture and also contains
modern elements. It delivers benefit to the
Chinese people and also advances common
development of the world. It is a sure path

for us to build a stronger nation and realize
the rejuvenation of the Chinese nation. It
is also a path we must take to seek progress
for humanity and harmony for the entire
world. We will stay committed to the right
direction, right theories and the right path.
We will not veer off course by changing
our nature or abandoning our system. As
our own future is closely connected with
that of other countries and peoples, we will
strive to provide new opportunities for
world development, add new impetus to
humanity's exploration of paths towards
modernization and make new
contributions to the theory and practice of
humanity's modernization as we make new
progress in Chinese modernization.

The CPC will continue to pursue
high-quality development and promote
global growth and prosperity. We will
accelerate the building of a new
development paradigm that promotes
high-standard opening up and steady
expansion of market access. China's door
will only open wider. As we further
modernize our industrial system, we will
provide the world with more and better
products made and created in China, and
with a Chinese market of a larger scale and
stronger demand. We will continue to
support and help developing countries in
their pursuit of faster development,
industrialization and modernization and
offer Chinese solutions and strength for
narrowing the North-South gap and
achieving common development. The
CPC stands ready to work with political
parties of all other countries to advance
high-quality Belt and Road cooperation,
accelerate the solid implementation of the
Global Development Initiative, foster new
drivers for global development and build a



global community of development.

The CPC will continue to safeguard
international fairness and justice and
promote world peace and stability. In
advancing modernization, China will
neither tread the old path of colonization
and plunder, nor the crooked path taken
by some countries to seek hegemony once
they grow strong. What China pursues is
the right course of peaceful development.
We seek to settle differences through
dialogue and resolve disputes through
cooperation. We firmly oppose hegemony
and power politics in all their forms. We
advocate solidarity and win-win mentality
in handling complex and intertwined
security challenges to set up a fair and just
security architecture that is built and
shared by all. The world does not need a
new Cold War. The practice of stoking
division and confrontation in the name of
democracy is in itself a violation of the
spirit of democracy. It will not receive any
support. What it brings is only endless
harm. A modernized China will strengthen
the force for world peace and international
justice. No matter what level of
development China achieves, it will never
seek hegemony or expansion.

The CPC will continue to promote
inter-civilization exchanges and mutual
learning and advance the progress of
human civilizations. Around the world,
countries and regions have chosen
different paths to modernization, which
are rooted in their unique and long
civilizations. All civilizations created by
human society are splendid. They are
where each country's modernization drive
draws its strength and where its unique
feature comes from. They, transcending

time and space, have jointly made
important contribution to humanity's
modernization process. Chinese
modernization, as a new form of human
advancement, will draw upon the merits of
other civilizations and make the garden of
world civilizations more vibrant.

Ladies and gentlemen, Friends,

A single flower does not make spring,
while one hundred flowers in full blossom
bring spring to the garden. As the future of
all countries are closely connected,
tolerance, coexistence, exchanges and
mutual learning among different
civilizations play an irreplaceable role in
advancing humanity's modernization
process and making the garden of world
civilizations flourish. Here, I wish to
propose the Global Civilization Initiative.

We advocate the respect for the diversity of
civilizations. Countries need to uphold the
principles of equality, mutual learning,
dialogue and inclusiveness among
civilizations, and let cultural exchanges
transcend estrangement, mutual learning
transcend clashes, and coexistence
transcend feelings of superiority.

We advocate the common values of
humanity. Peace, development, equity,
justice, democracy and freedom are the
common aspirations of all peoples.
Countries need to keep an open mind in
appreciating the perceptions of values by
different civilizations, and refrain from
imposing their own values or models on
others and from stoking ideological
confrontation.

We advocate the importance of inheritance



and innovation of civilizations. Countries
need to fully harness the relevance of their
histories and cultures to the present times,
and push for creative transformation and
innovative development of their fine
traditional cultures.

We advocate robust international
people-to-people exchanges and
cooperation. Countries need to explore the
building of a global network for
inter-civilization dialogue and cooperation,
enrich the contents of exchanges and
expand avenues of cooperation to promote
mutual understanding and friendship
among people of all countries and jointly
advance the progress of human
civilizations.

We are ready to work together with the
international community to open up a
new prospect of enhanced exchanges and
understanding among different peoples
and better interactions and integration of
diversified cultures. Together we can make
the garden of world civilizations colorful
and vibrant.

The CPC is committed to strengthening
exchanges and cooperation with other
political parties to pursue the just cause
together. We are ready to deepen

interactions with political parties and
organizations in other countries to expand
the convergence of ideas and interests. Let
us leverage the strength of a new type of
party-to-party relations for the building of
a new type of international relations and
expand global partnerships by fostering
stronger partners with world political
parties. The CPC stands ready to share
governance experience with political
parties and organizations of other
countries so that together we can make big
strides on the path to modernization
toward the goal of building a community
with a shared future for mankind.

Ladies and Gentlemen, Friends,

There are bound to be setbacks on
humanity's journey to modernization, but
the future is bright. The CPC is willing to
work with all of you to ensure that
different modernization drives form a
mighty force driving prosperity and
progress of the world and forge ahead
nonstop in the long river of history!

Thank you. ■
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President Xi Jinping Holds Talks
with Russian President Vladimir Putin

n the afternoon of 21 March
local time, President Xi Jinping
held talks with Russian President

Vladimir Putin at the Kremlin in Moscow.
They had sincere, friendly and fruitful
talks on the bilateral ties and major
regional and international issues of mutual
interest, and reached new, important
common understandings in many fields.
The two sides agreed to follow the
principles of good-neighborliness,
friendship and win-win cooperation in
advancing exchanges and cooperation in
various fields and deepening the
comprehensive strategic partnership of
coordination for the new era.

In the refreshing weather of March in
Moscow, President Xi arrived at the
Kremlin in a motorcade. He was welcomed
by the Kremlin’s horse guards and greeted
by the Kremlin Commandant at the
alighting point.

President Putin held a solemn welcome
ceremony for President Xi at the St.
George ’ s Hall. Accompanied by the
majestic welcome music, President Xi and
President Putin walked in big strides on a
red carpet from the opposite ends of the
hall to meet each other in the center. They
had a firm handshake and took photos
together. The military band played the
national anthems of China and Russia.

The two Presidents held small-group talks
first and then large-group talks.

President Xi pointed out that China and
Russia are each other ’ s biggest neighbor

and consolidating and developing
long-term good-neighborly relations with
Russia is consistent with historical logic
and a strategic choice of China. It will not
be changed by any turn of events. Since his
first state visit to Russia ten years ago,
China and Russia have enjoyed mutual
respect, mutual trust and mutual benefit.
Relations between the two countries have
grown from strength to strength, showing
the features of being more comprehensive,
more practical, and more strategic.
President Xi said that during this visit, he
saw many ordinary Russians in the street
waving their hands at the Chinese
motorcade in a demonstration of goodwill.
He sees clearly that China-Russia relations
have strong public support. No matter
how the international landscape may
change, China will stay committed to
advancing China-Russia comprehensive
strategic partnership of coordination for
the new era. This state visit to Russia is a
journey of friendship, cooperation and
peace. China is ready to work with Russia
to build on past achievements, enrich the
comprehensive strategic partnership of
coordination for the new era, bring more
benefits to the two peoples and make
greater contribution to human progress.

President Xi noted that changes unseen in
a century are evolving faster and the
international balance of power is
undergoing a profound shift. As
permanent members of the UN Security
Council and major countries in the world,
China and Russia have natural
responsibilities to make joint efforts to
steer and promote global governance in a
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direction that meets the expectations of the
international community and promote the
building of a community with a shared
future for mankind. The two sides should
support each other on issues concerning
each other’s core interests, and jointly resist
the interference in internal affairs by
external forces. The two sides should
enhance communication and coordination
on international affairs, especially in the
UN, the Shanghai Cooperation
Organization, BRICS and other
multilateral frameworks, practice true
multilateralism, oppose hegemonism and
power politics, contribute to global
post-COVID economic recovery, advance
the trend toward a multi-polar world, and
promote the reform and improvement of
the global governance system.

President Xi and President Putin heard
reports by the leading officials of the
relevant government departments of the
two countries on cooperation in various
fields.

President Xi noted that thanks to joint
efforts, China and Russia have enjoyed
deepening political mutual trust,
convergence of interests, and
understanding between the peoples. Their
cooperation in such areas as the economy
and trade, investment, energy,
people-to-people and cultural exchanges
and at the subnational levels have made
continued progress. There are a growing
number of areas and an even stronger
consensus for cooperation. China is in the
first year of fully implementing the guiding
principles set forth by the 20th National
Congress of the Communist Party of
China. It will foster a new development
paradigm at a faster pace, promote

high-quality development, and advance
Chinese modernization in all respects.
China-Russia cooperation enjoys
significant potential and space and is
strategic, reliable and stable. The two sides
need to strengthen overall coordination,
boost trade in traditional areas, such as
energy, resources, and electromechanical
products, continuously enhance the
resilience of industrial and supply chains,
expand cooperation in such areas as
information technology, the digital
economy, agriculture and trade in services.
They should step up cooperation in areas
of innovation and facilitate cross-border
logistics and transportation. The two sides
should cement the cornerstone of
people-to-people exchanges. Efforts should
be made to encourage more interactions
between sister provinces/states and
between sister cities, ensure the success of
the Years of Sports Exchange, and facilitate
the personnel movement between the two
countries.

President Putin once again extended
Russia ’ s warm congratulations on
President Xi ’ s reelection as President of
China by unanimous vote and the
formation of a new government in China.
He said that Russia-China relations are
developing very well. Good progress has
been made in all fields of bilateral
cooperation. Exchanges and cooperation
are active between the governments,
legislative bodies, at different levels and in
different areas. Amid a complex
environment, such as the spread of
COVID, Russia-China trade bucked the
trend and realized growth. He expressed
hope that the two sides will make full use
of their existing channels of exchange and
work for new progress in practical



cooperation in various fields, including the
economy and trade, investment, energy,
space and cross-border transportation and
logistics, and bring people-to-people and
cultural exchanges in sports and tourism
and at subnational levels to new heights.
Russia firmly supports China in
upholding its legitimate interests on
questions related to Taiwan, Hong Kong
and Xinjiang. Russia congratulates China
on helping to successfully bring about
historic outcomes from the talks between
Saudi Arabia and Iran in Beijing. This fully
demonstrates China’s important status and
positive influence as a major country in the
world. Russia appreciates China for
consistently upholding an objective and
impartial position on international affairs,
supports the Global Security Initiative, the
Global Development Initiative, and the
Global Civilization Initiative China has
put forward and stands ready to further
enhance international coordination with
China.

President Xi and President Putin believe
the exchange between the two sides during
the visit is in-depth, rich and
comprehensive and has injected new
impetus into the development of
China-Russia comprehensive strategic
partnership of coordination for the new
era.

They directed the competent departments
of the two countries to follow through on
the common understandings reached at
the presidential level, enhance
communication and work more closely
with each other to deliver new and greater

progress in China-Russia practical
cooperation and boost development and
rejuvenation in both countries.

They agreed to stay in close touch through
various means to jointly guide the sound
and steady growth of China-Russia
relations.

After the talks, President Xi and President
Putin jointly signed a Joint Statement of
the People ’ s Republic of China and the
Russian Federation on Deepening the
Comprehensive Strategic Partnership of
Coordination for the New Era and a Joint
Statement of the President of the People ’s
Republic of China and the President of
the Russian Federation on Pre-2030
Development Plan on Priorities in
China-Russia Economic Cooperation.

During the visit, the two sides also signed
bilateral cooperation documents in such
areas as agriculture, forestry, basic
scientific and technological research,
market regulation, and the media.
President Xi and President Putin jointly
met the press.

On the evening, President Putin held a
warm welcome banquet for President Xi at
the Kremlin.

Cai Qi, Wang Yi and Qin Gang and senior
officials in the Russian government were
present at the abovementioned events. ■

https://www.fmprc.gov.cn/eng/zxxx_662
805/202303/t20230322_11046184.html

https://www.fmprc.gov.cn/eng/zxxx_662805/202303/t20230322_11046184.html
https://www.fmprc.gov.cn/eng/zxxx_662805/202303/t20230322_11046184.html


President Xi Jinping and Russian President Vladimir Putin
Sign Joint Statement of the People’s Republic of China

and the Russian Federation on Deepening the Comprehensive
Strategic Partnership of Coordination for the New Era
and Stress Settling the Ukraine Crisis Through Dialogue

n the afternoon of 21 March
local time, President Xi Jinping
and Russian President Vladimir

Putin jointly signed and released the Joint
Statement of the People ’ s Republic of
China and the Russian Federation on
Deepening the Comprehensive Strategic
Partnership of Coordination for the New
Era at the Kremlin in Moscow.

On the Ukraine issue, the two sides believe
that the purposes and principles of the
United Nations Charter must be observed
and international law must be respected.
The Russian side speaks positively of
China’s objective and impartial position on
the Ukraine issue. The two sides oppose
the practice by any country or group of
countries to seek advantages in the military,
political and other areas to the detriment
of the legitimate security interests of other
countries. The Russian side reaffirms its
commitment to the resumption of peace
talks as soon as possible, which China
appreciates. The Russian side welcomes
China ’ s willingness to play a positive role

for the political and diplomatic settlement
of the Ukraine crisis and welcomes the
constructive proposals set forth in China’s
Position on the Political Settlement of the
Ukraine Crisis. The two sides point out
that to settle the Ukraine crisis, the
legitimate security concerns of all countries
must be respected, bloc confrontation
should be prevented and fanning the
flames avoided. The two sides stress that
responsible dialogue is the best way for
appropriate solutions. To this end, the
international community should provide
support to the relevant constructive efforts.
The two sides call for stopping all moves
that lead to tensions and the protraction of
fighting to prevent the crisis from getting
worse or even out of control. The two
sides oppose any unilateral sanctions
unauthorized by the UN Security Council.
■
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